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I hope that everyone had a Merry Christmas and a Safe and Happy New Year. It is 
with great sadness that I note that we as Lions have lost several members within 
the last few weeks.  I ask that we all take a moment of silence to remember 
them.  
 
The picture of the Lion below has many colors and shades and is a representation 
of Lions throughout the world. We, as Lions, are of different shades, colors,    
religions and political beliefs. Our commonality is that “We Serve” our fellow   
humans because we feel it is the right thing to do. As an organization in 210 
countries and with a membership of about 1.5 million Lions we are fast            
approaching a potential of 200 Million acts of service to humanity.  

We serve, not because we have to, but because we want to make a difference in our community, in our state and in our 
country. We do it without a cash payment or wage and accept as our reward knowing that we helped to make a           
difference.  
 
Happy, Happy News!   We will be celebrating the chartering of the New Farmington-Novi Lions Club on Tuesday, February 
6, 2018 at the Farmington Manor Banquet Facility. We have 26 new members in this club, all of whom are from India.  
Many are professionals in the Engineering, Software Programming and Scientific/Medical fields. As in the past we are   
asking ALL CLUBS to be present for this very special night.  There will also be a parade of checks to help start the new club 
off right. If any club wishes to provide a Gavel, Bell, International Flag Display or Banner please let me know so we don`t    
duplicate our efforts. IPDG Patti Barr will be sending out a flyer soon with details of the event.  I do know that we will be 
having American AND Indian food which will make this a truly International celebration. The new club will drastically drop 
the age curve for the District as the average age of the new members is somewhere around 35.  
 
Our cabinet meeting on January 17th was attended by about 60 lions and their guests.  I was able to present several 
awards to individuals and clubs. A review of the delinquent dues was made and those clubs in arrears for the 1st half, 
7/1/17 to 12/31/17, will be or have been contacted. Bills for the second half covering 1/1/18 to 6/30/18 have been sent 
out to the clubs.  ALL DUES MUST BE PAID IN FULL 30 DAYS PRIOR TO OUR CONVENTION IN APRIL IN ORDER TO ALLOW 
A CLUB TO VOTE FOR ANY OFFICER OR FOR ITEMS ON THE CONVENTION AGENDA. THIS IS A DIRECTIVE FROM                     
INTERNATIONAL AND IS BEING ENFORCED .   



A special offer of a $5 registration fee is being made to Lions who have not attended our convention be-
fore and who have been a Lion for less than 5 years. The Friday Night mixer has a theme of “Cowboys and 
Indians”.   Cowboys may not shoot the       Indians, nor can any Indians scalp the cowboys. As usual we will 
have a DJ and he will have a mixture of music playing at a level low enough to allow for conversation. The 
Deputy Sheriff will be in attendance to break up any bar fights and maybe even some deputy volunteers. I 
look forward to seeing you there, so make your reservations early. Convention will be from 4/6/18 to 
4/8/18 and will be at the Double Tree by Hilton Hotel at 4747 28th Street in Grand Rapids.  

 



1VDG Jack Patton 

sheet for the district committees included with this edition of the newsletter. 

By this time next month, information will have been released concerning the District convention and the new 

membership ribbon campaign that our GMT will be introducing. Come out to the next cabinet meeting in Fraser 

and get the updates on the district’s committees that we support. 

That’s all for now!! Hope to see all of you at a cabinet meeting soon!! 

Yours in Lionism, 

1VDG Jack Patton        

Happy New Year, Lions of District 11A2!! 

We have closed out our first century of service and are        

embarking on a new century of service. Let’s start out the year 

of 2018 by letting our communities know that your club is out 

to serve their needs. Just remember; where there is a need, 

there is a Lion. 

I know Governor John and the Novi Club are working very hard 

to start up a new club in the Farmington Hills area. It looks like 

it will happen; great job for sticking with it! 

So to the business at hand;  WE the district and I need some 

help in maintaining great leadership. I am still in need of a few 

cabinet     positions. Region 1 needs all three zone chairs;    

Region 2 needs a chair for Zone One; Region 3 needs a Region 

Chair; and finally, we need a District  Tail Twister. It’s time to 

stand up and help your     district. Don’t worry, training is free 

for any of these positions. If you have any questions then 

please do not to hesitate to call me. Also, there is a sign-up  



 



 

 



Reminder… 

Lion Leo and Lion Dave will be 

at all Region Meetings to collect 

used eye glasses.  Please bring 

your glasses in sealed boxes and 

without cases.  They also will 

collect any used hearing aids.   

I hope that everyone survived the Holidays and that they 
were very happy ones! 

I have visited all but one of the Lioness Clubs in the    
District and I must say that I am very proud to be a      
Lioness!  Whether the club I visited is large or small they 
are all very busy.  I will visit the final club in the Spring, 
per their request. 

Just a reminder about our Fall fund raiser, Kid Sight.  As 
we decided in September, clubs should have their checks 
to me by January 27th. 

If any Lioness clubs wold like for me to put something in 
my little corner of the newsletter, then please let me 
know. 

Lioness and Lioness Liaison Fran Black 

 



Recently, at the District Cabinet Meeting 

in Fraser…. 

Who is the fairest of them all???   

Our District Tail Twister Rhonda 

Furby-Johnstone, of course!! 

How do we caption this photo?  

Past, present and near future?? 

Governor John Bingham, Jr presented 

IPDG Patti Barr and PDG Doc Barr with 

a Guiding Lion Certificate. 

PRC Roger Blackwell  presented IPDG 

Patti Barr with an award recognizing 

the District’s contribution to JDRF. 



A Matter of Perception…. 
You have heard the phrase, 

“Don’t judge a book by it’s       

cover”, right?  This axiom can 

be applied to the people in 

our communities.  It is very 

easy for us to accept what 

we see on the      outside and 

to not consider what might 

be going on     behind the 

scenes.  From the street this 

house looks ideal, but who  

can tell what is actually  

going on behind the scenes?  There 

may be a need that is not readily     

apparent and it is up to us as Lions to 

look into our communities a bit closer 

and to identify opportunities to serve!    

We can find these opportunities in 

the most unexpected of places and 

we can make a tremendous difference 

in the lives of those around us. 

Take the time to get to know your 

community and to make certain that 

people are aware of your club and of 

your willingness to help.  It is easier to 

jump on the bandwagon with others 

and to help in a situation that is       

obvious, but the real differences can 

be made on the road less travelled! 



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Rochester Lions Club welcomes Lawrence Hornbeck, sponsored by Chris De Villing.  

The Utica Lions Club welcomes Thomas Kulpa, sponsored by Robert Trussler. 

The Utica Lions Club welcomes Richard Prough, sponsored by Jean Prough. 

The Utica Lions Club welcomes Patti Smith, sponsored by Jean Prough. 






























